
Public Notice
To the Public, and all people occupying Council land at Shelly Bay

The Chief Executive of Wellington City Council has determined to close 
Council land at Shelly Bay (as shown on the below map) to protect the 
public from health and safety risks in and around the buildings and land. 

The Council will erect fencing to identify what areas are closed
to public access. 

Access to or occupation of closed areas is not permitted from
6pm, 17 November 2021.

The public road through Shelly Bay remains open.
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Council land to be closed 
under public places bylaw

This decision has been 
made under clause 4.2 of 
Part 5: Public Places of the 
Wellington City Council 
Consolidated Bylaw 2008



Conditions For Access And Use 
Of Public Land At Shelly Bay
It is necessary to close part of the Council land at Shelly Bay (Closed Area) because of health and safety risks to the 
public. The Council has fenced o� the Closed Area to prevent public access to it.

The conditions below are made by the Council under clauses 3.1 and 4.1 of Part 5: Public Places, of the Council’s 
Consolidated Bylaw 2008 (Bylaw), to restrict activities on the carparking area near the Guard Hut (Alternative Area) 
as identi�ed in the attached diagram.

Under the Bylaw the Council may revoke, amend, or update these conditions from time to time.

Any activities undertaken by the public on the Alternative Area must comply with all of the following conditions:

No person may access the Closed Area except with the prior consent of the Council, in the presence of a Council 
o�cer, and in accordance with any relevant management plan. Access to or use of any of the buildings at Shelly Bay 
could pose risk to the health and safety of persons or property and is not permitted.

No person may do anything that causes damage to any building or fence, including defacing any building, fence or 
Council signage.

Any activity associated with camping or peaceful protest must not unreasonably interfere with the right of all other 
members of the public who are free to access and use Shelly Bay. This includes members of the public seeking the 
pass and repass on the public road, and construction contractors or workers undertaking work permitted by Council 
on either the Open or Alternative Areas. No person may interfere with or disrupt any persons accessing or undertaking 
work at Shelly Bay (including any works on private land adjoining Council land).

Any occupation should remain peaceful and no person on Council land may commit any o�ences (including entering 
Council owned buildings, threatening or disorderly behaviour, obstructing a public access way, or wilful damage).
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Date: 16 November 2021

………………………………………

Barbara McKerrow 
Chief Executive

All persons camping or otherwise protesting 
peacefully use the Alternative Area at their 
own risk. The Council takes no responsibility 
for the safety of any person.

All protestors must comply with the 
Wellington Consolidated Bylaw 2008 
(including without limitation Part 5–
Public Places).


